Homeowners’ $ BEAVERBROOK
Association

The Hills at Charlesworth

Ice Skating Ribbon: Rules

In the heart of The Hills at Charlesworth, with Edmonton’s skyline as a backdrop, a ribbon of ice winds through
the community’s Sustainability Plaza, with solar lights cascading over it, surrounded by transplanted mature
trees from the old Pioneer Meadows Golf Course. The ice ribbon is dramatically different from traditional
community ice rinks, creating a multisensory experience integrated into the community’s focal point: the
Sustainability Plaza.

Complementing the ribbon are two repurposed sea can shelters where residents can enjoy a cup of hot
chocolate and lace up their skates. In the summertime, the ribbon can be used as a walking or running ribbon.

The use of the ice ribbon, operated and managed by the Homeowners' Association between the months of
October to April, is included in resident’s’ annual membership dues. The Homeowners' Association is responsible
for providing seasonal rubberized matting on a portion of the plaza area for skaters. It is recommended that
families put their skates on in the community sea can containers and use the rubberized matted pathway to
access the ice ribbon.

Please note that operation of the ice ribbon is weather dependent, and, in the case of inclement weather, the
Homeowners’ Association has the right o close it at any time. This may include weather that is too cold, foo
much snow/precipitation, or foo warm for the ice.

The Rules:

Helmets are mandatory

e Skaters 8 years of age and under must be accompanied by a parent, guardian, or supervising adult.

e Hockey sticks and shinny are permitted, but please be mindful of other community members using the
ice surface.

e No pushing, shoving, fighting, or tripping while on the ice surface.

e No skaters shall carry other skaters while on the ice surface.

e Alcoholic beverages are not permitted in the sea can shelter or on the ice surface as this is a public
space.

e "Proof of community membership"” skating fags must be on skates and visible.

e Use of The Hills at Charlesworth ice ribbon is "at your own risk”, as there will be no attendant available.

It is highly recommended that all skaters:

e Wear a helmet at all times while on the ice surface. Serious head injury may be prevented by using an
approved helmet.
e lLeave valuables af home, rather than risk leaving them unattended at the ice ribbon.

Disclaimer: Beaverbrook Charlesworth Ltd. and The Hills at Charlesworth Homeowners Association their officers, directors, agents, contractors, employees,
volunteers, members and representatives are not responsible and expressly disclaim any liability for any injury, loss or damage of any kind incurred during
activities in connection with or relating to the skating ribbon and the use thereof or other related accommodations or services sustained by any person at any
fime including but not limited to any such injury loss or damage which may have been caused by the negligence of Beaverbrook Charlesworth Ltd. or the Hills
at Charlesworth Homeowners Association.
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